BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday, 15 March 2023 at 7.30 pm – (Venue) Gulliver’s World Hotel
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*



Ceri Mitchell (L)


Burtonwood
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                                M Rufus (L)
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*
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*
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N Shah (CON)


Westbrook

*



Brian Morgan-Scrutton (L)

Westbrook
* 



A Guthrie (L)



Westbrook 



*
Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present

Clerk to the Council – Julie Pickles








Terry Wharton




Jan White

Barbara Howcock

Stuart Rotheram

Gerald White

Nigel Catlow

PCSO Tony Spruce



C114
Apologies
An apology for absence had been received from Councillors Marc Rufus, Diane Gallagher, Kevin Burgess and Brian Gallagher. 
C115
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations of Interest forwarded.
C116
Community / Policing Issues 


It was noted that PCSO Tony Spruce (Burtonwood and Winwick) was in attendance at the meeting, both Police reports had been circulated prior to the meeting.


Tony’s verbal report included the below;-

Anti Social Behaviour – Chapel Lane

Issue at the Doctors

Issues at the Co-op

2 uninsured drivers

Scam awareness training

Drink Driving Awareness

Concerns over PO staff at the library
Several local residents attended the meeting to discuss the following matters;-

Patterdale Lodge planning application being submitted alongside a developer - planning to add houses to land at Clay Lane. This land had been removed from the WBC plan – Councillor Cathy Mitchell Cathy Mitchell explained that there were no further proposals on the Local Plan for Burtonwood. 

Housing on the industrial estate on Phipps Lane, 6 x properties had hoped that this, being contaminated land, could be used as short stay parking to alleviate parents parking to drop/collect school children from both village schools. There are a significant number of children at Green Lane school from outside the village – Councillor Cathy Mitchell believed most children were from the village, PCSO Tony Spruce agreed that habits needed to change. Congestion issues were discussed.

Adult changing facilities for both the football and rugby teams discussed – Councillor Ceri Mitchell reported that the building (Pavilion) had been vandalised internally and externally for many years, the Parish Council finally decided to closed the build after a major flood happened within the building, as reported many times before, a community consultation had taken place, the scheme taken forward would be one for more of the village to use, village currently has 1 adult football team and one adult Rugby team – changing facilities were based at the Community Centre.

Quarterly leaflet circulated from Great Sankey Parish Council – option for a reduced format to be produced to explain initiatives and promote the works undertaken by the Parish Council – Councillor Ceri Mitchell Ceri Mitchell agreed to consider the matter.

Blocked drains/grids collated and referenced under the ‘What Three Words’ which identify exact locations. Several have not only blocked grid tops but also roots under the grid compounding drainage issues which flood parts of the village – Councillor Cathy Mitchell said to forward the list to her.

Potholes, WBC portal to report road potholes available for highways to respond.


Encroached pavements a key concern, several now less than half their original width but understands a financial provision being made to clean/clear and happy to identify those creating greatest concern.

Scrap collated outside a residence (address identified to the Parish Council) – Parish Council confirmed that this matter had been previously reported.

Lettering and fly tipping issues, sofas etc dumped in the back-to-back houses Mercer/Fairclough Streets – already reported as fly-tipping. Option to gate the ends of these alleys requested – It was noted that WBC have a policy of NOT gating option and for the local residents and Burtonwood in Bloom to work with residents to turn these into pleasant seating & garden areas to be considered.
Option to add Keep Britain Tidy posters on the lampposts on the roads leading into the village requested – even as a trial to see if it educates and reduces the numbers of blue bags collected by the Woody Wombles – Local residents to request permission from WBC highways as they own the lampposts.
Councillor Ceri Mitchell thanked the local residents for attending and thanks also went to PCSO Tony Spruce for all the great work that he has been doing in Burtonwood.

C117
Minutes of the Previous Meeting (15 February 2023)


It was resolved by the Council that the minutes from the meeting held on 15 February 2023 were read and approved as a correct and true record
C118
Matters Arising


Nil
C119
Finance Sub-Committee - Agenda (15 March 2023)
The Chairman (Cllr Ceri Mitchell) reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself, Councillors Alan Guthrie, 
J Webb, B Morgan-Scrutton and B MacLaren.

Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council.

C119.1 Apologies

Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor M Rufus.
C119.2 Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

No Declarations of Interest had been forwarded.
C119.3 Application(s) for Grant
Application for grant had been received from CUMC – Clean up my community – for litter picking materials and it was 

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committed that a grant of £500 be given to the group
C119.4 Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings (February and March 2023)

Nil
C119.5 Accounts Requiring Payment (February / March 2023)

WBC Pitch Markings 





£  126.00

WBC Repairs to Play Module on Recreation Ground

£    91.67

WBC Xmas Lights Callands 




£  456.00

Boyd Sports and Play Rugby Posts 



£2479.20

Bookings Clerk March 23 





£  325.00

Caretaker Cover Kingswood 05/11/12/18/25 Mar 23   

£  100.00

Winwick PC Litter Picker March 23 



£1650.00

Ware UK Kingswood Cleaning 




£  153.79

Ware UK Kingswood Cleaning 

     


£    22.12 

Clerks Expenses March 2023




£  102.82

J Unsworth March Salary Top Up 



£    24.13  

C Clarke March Salary Top Up 




£    52.20    

J Pickles March Salary Top Up




£  136.83 

HMRC PAYE Q4 






£1891.78
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committed that all payments be made

C119.6 Monthly Accounts & Bank Reconciliation (February 2023)
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments, receipts account and reconciliation for the month of February 2023 and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the balance be noted and the report be accepted     
C119.7 Westbrook Vacancy

The Clerk reported that the Kingwood Centre would be used for the polling and count station, the date for the by election being on the 30 March 2023 and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee note the report   
C119.8 Wild Flower Planting

The Clerk reported all new suggestions had been forwarded to the Borough Council and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee note the report   
C119.9 Kingswood Community Centre
Nil
C119.10 Pavilion Centre
The Chairman reported that although the Levelling Up Fund Bid for the Pavilion building had been unsuccessful there were other funding streams to look at in relation to placing a new building on the site and it was
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that Chairmans  report be noted 

C119.11Play Area – Pavilion
Nil
C119.12Play Area – Collins Green
The Clerk was to look at the play area as dog waste signs, additionally   the gates needed to be looked at.

C119.13Play Area Inspections

Nil
C119.14Fir Tree Community Ground
Nil

C119.15Pitches


Nil
C119.16Quotations Received

Nil

C119.17Standing Orders / Finance Regulations
The Clerk presented the documents for acceptance and it was
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the documents be brought back to the next meeting for consideration
C120
Planning Agenda (15 March 2023)
Councillor D Duddle reported verbally on the Planning Sub-Committee meeting attended by herself 
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Planning Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council

C120.1 Apologies

Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor Diane Gallagher.
C120.2 Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

No Declarations of Interest had been received or recorded.

C120.3 Documents Received

0 General Items of Correspondence 

3 Domestic Planning Applications

5 Non-Domestic Planning Applications

0 Prior Notifications under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town, and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved

0 The Planning Inspectorate

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representation

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry

3 Enforcement Notices Received and Closed 

0 Town and Country Act 1991 – Appeal Under S78 Against Refusal of House Holder Application 

0 WBC Development Control Agenda

0 WBC Cat D Listing

0 Ward List

Recommended by the Planning Sub-Committee that the above documents received be noted 

C121.7 Correspondence 
1.
Cllr Cathy Mitchell – WBC Contact Details

2.
Clerks and Councils Direct

3.
Notice of Election

4.
Fiddle in the Bag

5.
Cllr C Mitchell – WBC Contact

6.
The Clerk

7.
PCSO Report – Burtonwood

8.
Cllr D Duddle- Flood Defence Work

9.
Cllr B Gallagher- Play Areas

10.
Cllr B Gallagher – Callands Road and Access Road School Parking and Safety

11.
PCSO Report – Westbrook

12.
Unpresented Cheques

13.
Zurich – Claim
Resolved by the Council that the above documents received be    noted 
C122
Burtonwood Reports / Updates
Councillor Cathy Mitchell reported on the following matter; -

•
New Health Survey for all local residents – need maximum community engagement
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Cathy Mitchell’s report be noted
C123   Old Hall Reports / Updates
Councillor J Webb reported on the following matter; -
•
Light pollution from Old Hall Primary School – school had agreed to lower the lights
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Jason Webb’s report be noted
C124
Westbrook Reports / Updates


Councillor D Duddle reported on the following matters;-
· Lots of loose dogs near the Maltings Public House

· Play area report 
Resolved by the Council that Councillor Debra Duddle’s report be     noted

Councillor A Guthrie reported on the following matter; -
· Local footbridges, still not repaired – handrails and footings rotted

Resolved by the Council that Councillor Alan Guthrie’s report be     noted

C125
Resolved that the public and press be excluded from the remainder of the meeting on the grounds that publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be considered

C126
Employee Resignation

The Clerk reported that she had received a resignation letter from the caretaker at the Kingswood Centre, it was noted that an advertisement would be placed to recruit a suitable person and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk report be noted
C127
Property - Collins Green

The Clerk reported that the local resident had contacted her insurer and she was waiting for them to survey the property and it was 

Resolved by the Council that the report be noted
The meeting closed at 9.00 pm. 
Signed as a true record……..…………….

Cllr Ceri Mitchell  
Chairman

    19 April 2023
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